

Quantock Orienteers – Minutes of Committee Meeting

10 October 2018 at 67 Staplegrove Road, Taunton 19.15 start.

1.1 Attendees: Roger Craddock (Chairman), Rosie Wych, Judy Craddock, Steve Robertson, Bill Vigar, Chris Hasler, Matt Carter, Karen Lewis, Bob Lloyd. Apologies: Jeff Pakes.

2.1 Minutes of previous meeting approved

2.2 Matters arising:

ACTION – UPDATE CONTACT DETAILS FOR COMMITTEE – RW -DONE

ACTION – COMPLETE SPORT ENGLAND EVALUATION – SR - DONE

ACTION – FORWARD JOG FIXTURE LIST TO SCHOOLS IN FOR START OF AUTUMN TERM – JC - DONE

ACTION – CONTACT MEMBERS RE ENTRIES/TRANSPORT CS FINAL – CH - DONE

ACTION – BOOK BROOMFIELD VILLAGE HALL –SR/RC -DONE

ACTION – UPDATE WEBSITE FO CLUB CHAMPS–MC - DONE

ACTION – CHECK EVENT PLAN DETAILS AND PERSONNEL – JC/RC - DONE

ACTION – APPROACH TONY HEXT TO ACT AS BACK UP CONTROLLER FOR QOFL 3JC – Tony has informally agreed

ACTION – PERMISSIONS FOR GALOPPEN – BL – See below

ACTION – PROGRESS SOCIAL EVENING IDEA – CONTACT VIKKI PAGE AND TONY MILROY RW - ONGOING

ACTION – PRODUCE MEMBERSHIP JOB SPECIFICATION – JR – KL now has understanding of role

ACTION – SET UP REGISTER TO LOG NON MEMBER ATTENDANCE AND CONTACT INDIVIDUALS –KL (JR) – DONE/ONGOING –See membership report

3.1 Finance Report – see attached

SR noted benefit of financial contributions from SASP etc. to help offset expenditure items like the 686 coaching fees payment. Even with QOFL 1 takings there is a negative balance on the accounts for the year. SR suggested a review of event finances at the end of the 2018/9 season.

Confirm agreed event fees as:

2018 Event Charges QOFL GALOPPEN					
Members			Non members		
Adult	7	10	10	12	
			Non comp. family	8	10 (extra map)
Family (2 adults plus children)	14	20	20	24	
Junior	3	4	4	5	
Shadowed junior (2 maps)	5	6	6	7	

ACTION – ADJUST CHARGE ERROR ON MEETING MINUTES June 4 – JP

ACTION – ANNUAL CLUB RETURN – ADD MEMBERSHIP AND WELFARE OFFICERS – RW/SR

ACTION – LINK CHARGES PUBLICISED ON EVENTS PAGE TO WEBSITE DATA TO AVOID ERRORS – JP

ACTION – UPDATE REGISTRATION FORM TO ACCOMMODATE SI CHANGES AND SI CARD REPLACEMENT COSTS – RW

4.1 Past events:

Good QO membership attendance at the Lakes 5 Day event with the social element much appreciated by all. SW Sprints hosted successfully by QO. Thanks to Gavin Clegg and Andrew Page.

Club Champs at Ham Hill went well – won by Sue Gard. Thanks to Brian Pearson and Angela Modica.

Congratulations to Andrew Page for his sprint success at national level.

QO responsibility for parking at the British Middle event well led by Roger Dickey.

Thanks to Richard Sansbury for his summer urban series. A winter series may be an alternative to QOADs in the future.

QOFL 1 – successful use of new SI system on a lovely sunny day. Event had lots of favourable comments but a number of issues noted:

- Position of finish poor and confusing for juniors
- Maps – some loss of print during use
- Late preparation of courses
- Some poorly presented maps produced
- Planner suffered from confusing amount of controller input from a variety of people

4.2 Future events:

QOFL 4 now has correct date on website – SATURDAY 26 January 2019

SR raised issue that better publicity of events needed if participation from non QO members to occur

ACTION – ENSURE BOF EVENTS CALENDAR HAS DETAIL ADDED TO EACH EVENT – JC

ACTION – ORGANISERS TO ENSURE EVENT DETAILS FORWARDED TO JP FOR WEBSITE – JC

Galoppen permission still an issue. As no viable alternative BL to continue to pursue. BV to produce map with updated information gathered with the help of SR and RW. Outline courses to controller by end of October.

SWOA relay series – QO date agreed. Millfield School suggested as venue.

Club nights – SR had contributed a planning evening. Andy Rimes to be approached to provide SI training event.

ACTION – SET DATE/VENUE FOR SI TRAINING – RC

QO member attendance at future multi-day events: large turnout for Scottish 5 day unlikely. CH will promote JK. MC recommended SINS

5.1 Activities: JOG – see JC report -discussion took place on map scales. RC/JC will continue to produce the map scales they consider to be most appropriate to JOG attendees.

6.1 Membership – see KL report

6.2 Volunteers – see JP report.

6.3 Club Captain – see CH report with details of Compass Sport Trophy team.

6.4 Club Welfare Officer: committee supported Jana Truby to take up position

ACTION – NOTIFY AND WELCOME JT –RC

ACTION – ADD JT DETAILS TO CONTACTS LIST AND WEBSITE – RW/JP

7.1 Mapping & Mapping sub-Committee –see attached BV report.

Issues raised/discussed:

- Aesthetics of QO maps needs some clarification? JC suggested all JOG maps approved by sub-committee?
- Time scale for map production needs to be followed in order to avoid errors
- Should Fabian4 be more generally used to help estimate numbers/ simplify registration on the day?
- Are professionally produced maps the way forward for some of the better QO areas?

Pete Akers and Tony Hext are working on updating Ham Hill vegetation mapping. Involvement of QO in Ham Hill POC development not relevant at this stage of grant application.

7.2 Permissions – see report. Galoppen position minuted above.

7.3 Forestry commission – see report. Chargot Wood as a potential area not viable. BL queried the value of the meetings which go over ground already covered, but RC felt face to face discussions productive.

8.1 Equipment Report – no report. AR continues to replace control station batteries and repair stakes.

8.2 Website - see JP report.

8.3 AR/SR have produced a useful PP checklist for event planners. BV suggested a donation to PP to reflect QO continued usage. Amount difficult to judge and MC suggested research needed and awareness of event finance review outcome.

ACTION – EXPLORE PP DONATION AMOUNT - MC

9 AOB

9.1 Future Planning – see document from SR/RW and response from BV

As this was approached late in the meeting lots of issues were raised which would benefit from greater discussion and possible input from the wider membership. Some of these were:

- Geographical problems of a big club area
- Event clashes a continuing issue
- Failing of BO/SWOA to address issues raised
- Involvement of whole families is vital to club longevity
- Necessity for wider base of technical ability within members/volunteers
- Potential for sharing expertise/resources between adjoining clubs

Decision made was that a further meeting between club officers would be the best way forward with the emphasis on process improvements.

ACTION – DOODLE POLL FOR FUTURE PLANNING DISCUSSION DATE EARLY NOVEMBER – RW

9.2 Doodle poll - next meeting –December

Meeting closed 23.26.

Appendices:

Captain’s Log – October 2018

We currently have a team of 18 runners entered for the CST on 21st October near Cannock Chase.

The top 2 scorers in each class can score, giving 15 possible scorers from this 18, and the top 13 QO scores of these 15 give the final QO score.

Simple!

Most will be travelling in a minibus arranged and driven by Martin & Karen Lewis. Others will be making their own way there.

Three spectators are attending: Judy Craddock, Jim Pearson and Chris H (non-running Captain).

CDH

Matt	Carter
Jeff	Pakes
Richard	Sansbury
Sheila	Braine
Martin	Lewis
Graham	Pearson
Brian	Pearson
Karen	Lewis
Vikki	Page
Steve	Robertson
Roger	Dickey
Tony	Hext
Roger	Craddock
Julia	Robertson
Luke	Shopland
Thomas	Hasler
Andrew	Page
Sam	Shirvington

Forestry Meeting

Summary. Meeting with F.C. at Fyne Court. 2.00pm on Tues. 2nd Oct. 2018

Present: Owen Jones (OJ. AONB-Quantocks), Judy Craddock (JC. Fixtures-QO), James Latus (JL. F.C. Quantocks), Steve Robertson (SR. Mapping Co-Ordinator-QO), Roger Craddock (RC. Chair-QO)

Apologies: Rob Greenhalgh (RG. Community Ranger for Blackdown Hills), Bob Lloyd (RL. Permissions Officer-QO), Andy Harris is on 12 month placement looking at environmental issues in South and West areas.

Minutes of previous meeting. Amendments.

Introduction.

Progress with FC work.

Cockercombe: felling could restart in Mid Oct to the South of the road to Triscombe, hopefully finishing in two months. Felling area north of Cockercombe forest road should have commenced in September (no impact on present CSC courses). Possible that forest roads will be useable from Warm Corner in March for CSC parking as a backup.

Ramscombe; Felling completed to north of picnic site. OJ confident that forest road from end of Great Woods would be useable for parking next Sunday for QOFL1 - 7th October. A key would be needed and/or a code (1212) as there are issues with 'gluing' padlocks. Agreed that parking charges would be waived for this event, but to be aware that some extraction vehicles might be operating on the forest road on the Saturday, 6th October.

Compass Sport Cup Preliminary Round. 17th March 2019. OJ assured SR that raptor nesting area had not changed. SR to explore mapped area soon. Main parking and back-up options were discussed. Mr Fewing's field was still considered the main option. RL would like to know whether a new F.C. event application is required. This is dependent on whether the event changes. We have the original application and as long as it's similar, I'm happy to proceed.

Willett Hill. JC to ask RL to confirm in an email the date for use as a JOG event as 17th November 2018.

Croydon Hill in 2019. Confirmation that no rally is booked for the first half of 2019. The areas suggested for use by the planner were discussed, and ownership by FC was confirmed. Use for Galoppen on Sun. 10th Feb 2019 was accepted. Parking possible above (S) of Nutcombe Bottom on forest roads, but some management of traffic exiting through the public parking and playground areas will be required. MHPF have been notified of event, but it is unlikely that their areas will be used.

Alfoxtan Estate. Still being advertised for £2m.

Windown. OJ informed that major forestry works were still proposed for 2020. **Buckland Wood, Blackdowns.** Forestry work had started. RG to be invited to next meeting to discuss future plans, but area needed for JOG/QOAD will need to be vetted before event on 3rd November 2018. **Castle Neroche** needs to be re-mapped before further use for orienteering.

AOB. JL suggested QO use notice boards at Kings Cliff and Ramscombe to advertise events. JC to supply JOG fixture lists. Other F.C. areas in Brendon were explored. JL to investigate extent and constraints on woodland at Kennisham Hill and Chargot Wood, near Luxborough.

Next meeting. Tues. 18th December 2018 proposed, 2pm Fyne Court.

Meeting finished at 2.50pm.

Roger Craddock. 02/10/18

Volunteers/Website

Nothing to report on volunteers. Not a lot to report on the website either...

I've uploaded some new reference documents, the latest being printing Maps from Purple Pen.

Our event photos (JOG, QOFLs etc.) are now via links to the Craddocks' Dropbox rather than ones uploaded to the website itself (a similar approach to Sarum).

I've yet to remind the developer (Paul Frost) about making the Information section index bigger and clearer, with the hidden sub-menus all appearing. I will do this.

Fixtures- looks like a clash between the Braunton Burrows event and QOFL6 at Blackborough. Jeff

Permissions Report for 10.10.2018

Permission has being obtained from owners, etc. for all events up until Christmas with no obvious problems. Risk assessments and "all controls" maps will be needed for some areas.

The above is true for QOFL3 at Great Breach Wood and Combe Hill on 2.12.18 but I think that a report or conclusion about the suitability of the suggested parking field is still needed. The field owner (who is willing for us to use it can then be informed.

The dates originally planned for the JOGs at Willett Hill and Neroche were swapped round at the request of one of the planners but it was then found that Neroche was unusable because of recent forestry work, so permission for the use of Thurlbear Wood was obtained instead.

Galoppen. 10.2.2019. Croydon Hill

Permission in principle has now been obtained from FC and MHPF.

There has been some difficulty with MHPF because they have only recently taken over the management of the Crown Estate areas that they purchased recently. They are apparently under pressure because of this and because of the time of year.

I get the impression that the local management have not dealt with orienteering before but have given us permission in principle. However they have quoted charges and mentioned terms and conditions that will need consideration.

They have stated a charge of £50 plus £1 per competitor. This has to be considered alongside an FC charge of £150 (for 100 to 249 competitors at a level C event).

With 150 competitors, I make the total £2.33 per competitor.

Compass Sport Cup. 17.3.2019. The Slades

As far as I know, the situation is the same as in my last report. See below.

However, more up to date information and decisions may have surfaced at the recent QO/FC meeting which I didn't attend:

The date has now been firmly agreed by FC using the same area as agreed before.

However, there are possible situations that could arise in addition to the usual ones (high winds, extensive damage to the forest, etc.) that could affect the holding of the event.

The o.o.b areas around goshawk nests and the state of the parking field immediately before the event are two.

FC are still working on the assumption that we will not be able to use their forest roads for fall back parking because of the assumed condition at that time.

New Area Investigations, etc.

I believe that Alfoxton Estate has been sold but I have not contacted the new owners yet. Bob Lloyd

Mapping

Not much to report. Some corrections done for QOFL1 and QOFL1.

Maybe we could use the time for this item to think about the issue of written CDs on map, see my other email on the topic.

Bill

Quantock Orienteers – Future Outlook

One question that some of us are asking ourselves is what does the future look like for Quantock Orienteers?

The QO committee and membership have clearly indicated that the club should focus on local activities and events for its youngsters and senior members.

Also the committee has reflected on recent Regional requests to put on larger National (level B) events and concluded that, after lessons learnt with the Southern Night Championships, with the exception of the rescheduled Compass Sport Cup regional round, the club does not have the resources or capabilities in depth to organise such events.

In addition there is a looming issue of succession for committee and other active members who make considerable contributions of time and effort to the club. Nearly 70 percent of the committee are 65+ and there are relatively few younger club members who would be prepared to commit the time and effort as shown by some members today.

Critical areas at risk are:

- a) Continuation of JOG at the present frequency level
- b) Relationships with various organisations and individuals for event permissions
- c) Maintaining mapping activities - both surveying and cartography in latest level software
- d) Improving in-depth planning and controlling capabilities to a level where existing planners/controllers would be able to mentor newcomers

The local nature of QO events inevitably results in the more competitive club members travelling further afield to higher quality Ranking and National events in preference to QO events and the likelihood is that there will continue to be 'leakage' of some members to adjoining clubs who do organise higher level, more competitive events.

In addition, over time there is the risk that existing QO controllers 'licences' will expire due to not organising or planning Regional (Level C) or above events.

Considering all of the above one has to question if, taking into consideration the above risk factors, QO as a separate entity is sustainable in the medium to long term.

As such, there seem to be two alternative routes that should be considered:

a) Continue as present and address the growing risk items that will ultimately result in local events being difficult to put on. These are real challenges and have not yet been successfully addressed, despite some initial progress, over the last 12 - 18 months.

b) Actively seek discussions with neighbouring clubs on a merger to ensure QO assets (people, equipment and areas) continue to contribute long term to the sport of Orienteering.

Considering the second alternative: the two neighbouring candidate clubs are BOK and DEVON. There is no incentive for BOK to consider a merger and, recognising the size of BOK, the QO identity would be swallowed and lost. There could be a benefit to DEVON by combining the eastern membership and areas with QO members and assets.

To evaluate if there is any mileage in alternative b) it is suggested that the appropriate DEVON committee member(s) are contacted and informal discussions undertaken.

Steve Robertson, Rosie Wych

Responses:

Thanks to Steve and Rosie for throwing these questions into the mix- I feel this sort of strategic discussion is well overdue.

I'd like to add a third alternative to the 'mid-to-long-term' question that the club carries on as a separate entity but in a significantly reduced form (half the number of events).

That way we could cherry pick our areas, our dates and the quality of the events. The time freed up would make it easier for those with knowledge to pass it on and reduce the feeling of burden.

It's not just orienteering that's in decline but any club or society that's run by volunteers, and these types of organisations are folding and merging all the time. I think there's about 80 UK O clubs and I imagine half of these will go over the next 10 or so years given the lack of takers to replace the 'golden generation' that donate so much of their spare time to these clubs.

I wouldn't be too swayed by the apparent outcome of the recent members' survey which essentially said "yes please, keep on putting on lots of cheap, local events for us". Because ultimately those in and around the committee who do the majority of the work and in my opinion those people should decide the future direction of the club and not the members. The majority of members benefit hugely from an enormous amount of unpaid work done by the most enthusiastic. This cannot go on forever.

Jeff

I note there has been some email activity this morning, possibly due to the protracted discussions on matters that some obviously felt important, which resulted in the meeting ending rather later than normal. Perhaps I can add my two penny worth, as there are several points I decided not to mention. Firstly a general point.

1/ It is quite possible that those, like me, who think orienteering is a competitive sport, the object of which is to correctly complete one's course in the shortest possible time, are in the minority amongst our members. This roughly correlates with my previously defined type 1 and type 2 orienteers. Beginners always start as type 2, some are quite happy staying that way, others, the more competitive types, will, by asking questions, watching others at events, and reflecting on why they are so far down the results list, self-improve. I am not implying that type 2 orienteers are in some way inferior, they may be beginners, who always start as type 2, or are quite happy just doing their own thing.

2/ Regarding the possibility of merging with other clubs, I seem to remember, several years ago, WIM & WSX considered this. Both their committees were in favour, but the members of one club, WSX I think, rejected it so it never happened.

3/ Pictorial v Written CDs. This was only briefly discussed, and then only in the context of JOG events, which Roger obviously has strong views about. The point I raised in a previous email did not refer to JOG events, as these do not provide the loose CDs which are central to my point. To recap, type 1 orienteers pick up their competition maps, look for the first leg, fold the map so they can 'thumb' their location and never notice if there are CDs on the map, let alone what sort they are. They have already realised how much time they lose at controls having to unfold their

map, probably turn it to read the description thus losing their location. That is why they have a CD holder on their arms. Type 2 orienteers, on the other hand, probably do not pick up the pictorial CDs, nowhere to put them, don't fold their maps, or use their thumb to show them their current location. This is why you see them standing at controls looking at their maps, trying to locate where they are and deciding which way to go to the next control. Those who aspire to become type 1 orienteers will soon notice that type 1 orienteers do not do this, they have already decided which way to go to get to the next control so don't even stop. As we provide two copies of the CD, the loose pictorial and whatever is on the map, what is the point of having them both the same? If people do not understand one they cannot look at the other for clarification. If, in fact, type 2 orienteers are the majority at our QOFL events, the case for having written descriptions on the maps is, I believe irrefutable. I was looking forward to debating this issue with those who have a contrary view. It seems to me a pity JOG do not provide loose CDs for the fox course as these are claimed to be aimed at type 1 orienteers.

3/ IOF and rules. We have recently had a revision of map symbols and some pictorials and BOF are trying to get all events compliant with these. This I think is unworkable. IOF seems to be focused mainly on the very top of the sport, elite M21s running 18k or so. Hence their claim that the default map scale is 1:15,000, they do concede that these can be expanded to 1:10,000 for lesser mortals, providing everything is expanded, i.e. the maps are just enlarged. As the 15k is already at least A4 size the 10k version would need to be A3, thus increasing the map cost by at least 50% and making the map more difficult to handle. They do not envisage map scales of 1:7,500 or 1:5,000, except for urban maps, which are subject to different standards anyway. Our policy of expanding the map to whatever scale the particular course requires results in having maps at either of these scales. Expanding everything by 2 or 3 times is ridiculous. I notice even Steve, one of most devout exponents of following rules and regulations, did not do this with the event he planned recently at Fyne Court, common sense prevailed and he reduced the circles and the text for the control numbers to a sensible size. Bill

Quantock Orienteers Sport England Small Grant 2017/18. End of Project report.

1. Participation figures.

- a. Membership numbers as provided by SR.
12 months to Sept 2017 Family 22 Seniors 45 Juniors 3 Total units 70
12 months to Sept 2018 Family 24 Seniors 47 Juniors 10 Total units 81. An increase of 16 percent and arresting the decline in participation experienced nationally.
- b. JOG figures comparing participation during 2016/17 and 2017/18, provided by JC. Average attendance 2016/17 was 46, and 2017/18 was 57.
- c. Club Night participation figures between Sept 2017 and August 2018, provided by RC. Average attendance for seniors was 13, and for juniors was 4. A total of 58 different seniors and 23 different juniors attended the Club Nights.

2. Aims and Objectives.

- a. To increase members joining in year of Project: 35 new individuals joined, including 8 new families. Current membership 138 individuals.
- b. Total number of Club Nights/Training sessions provided was 23.
- c. Illustration of skill improvement topics and training targets provided: First Aid/Safety courses, Mapping/Purple Pen software instruction, SI/Autodownload tuition, Open Committee meetings/Presentation Evenings, Planners/Controllers courses, QR code/Smartphone night events, various Orienteering skills and fitness training evenings.
- d. Evidence of progression of JOG participants from local orienteering events to multiday events and National events. (e.g. Lakes 5-day, Yvette Baker Competition, Compass Sport Trophy)

3. Main achievements

- a. Increased membership numbers (see above)
- b. Extended volunteer base by increasing organising 'teams'

- c. Addition to Committee. Two new younger members joined the Committee.
- d. Interest from neighbouring Clubs (e.g. DEVON – Alan Simpson)
- e. Provision of Regional Events. (e.g. Compass Sport Preliminary round, Yvette Baker Preliminary round, SW Sprint Championships)
- f. Initiation of Urban MapRun series, evolving from Club Nights QR code and Smart phones events.

4. Problems in delivery, and underlying reasons

- a. Too frequent commitment required. Competition with other commitments and activities.
- b. Clashes of Club night and Training programme. Need to split and leave training for summer.
- c. Too intensive as weekly planning required with small number of committed organisers.
- d. Geographically too focussed on COACH facility Taunton - a result of negotiated rates for weekly Club Night. Membership too widespread in Somerset.

5. Addressing problems in future

- a. Operate on monthly rather than weekly basis. Retain social element.
- b. Vary venues. Cheaper options in village/school halls
- c. Better advertising and planning programme with targeted members for courses
- d. Build on new membership arising through regular Saturday Orienteering Group.
- e. Encourage transport sharing to Regional events and participation in multi-day events.
- f. Increase charges for provision of skills and fitness training to enable financial sustainability.

Roger Craddock. 26th September, 2018

**JOG reports 2018
Up to end of September**

Vivary Park. 15th Sept.



Ray, Karen and Martin Had Lots of Custom for the Maze

Jenny West planned the first JOG of the Autumn Term at Vivary Park and the surrounding urban area. Many runners and others in the park enjoyed the maze. The sunny weather encouraged a good turn out with many regulars and about six new families attending. The maze was run by Ray, Karen and Martin.



Many thanks to all those who came to help.

The Spinney. 22nd September

Unremitting rain was forecast and that's what we got for our first event at The Spinney, Kingston St. Mary Angela had sacrificed a day of her family break at Center Parcs and planned some excellent courses on (perhaps) our smallest JOG area. Andy had mapped The Spinney several years ago but The Woodland Trust has only just allowed us to use it for orienteering.

We wondered how many members would brave the elements and were surprised (and delighted) that so many did! So thank you for your support, those of you that came. The map scale of 1:1,250 meant that the area fitted beautifully onto an A4 sheet and it made an interesting exercise for seasoned orienteers unused to such a large scale!

Thanks to Jim and Graham for seeing people across the narrow, very busy Kingston Road. Judy Craddock

Fyne Court. 29th September.



Family friendly Fyne Court was the scene for the third JOG of the season, in warm and sunny weather. **Karen Lewis** was one of several who must have thought they knew the area well - until they tried Steve Robertson's 'Fox' training exercise.

Karen reports...

The Fyne Court JOG on Saturday was brilliant. Great weather, great company and great orienteering. Annabelle and Oliver both enjoyed their courses, followed by running around like lunatics with the other QO youngsters. Martin and I did the Fox course. The blanking out of the map but leaving the contours and gates was a great way of making a familiar area challenging. Really enjoyed it. Poor Pete overtaken by me a couple of times - he blamed the dog! - Karen Lewis

WI-Fy hotspot

Julia and Steve Robertson, helped by Sue and Ray Toomer and Jana Truby ran an activity for WI members and their families from all over the county at Fyne Court on Saturday.

They used the Music Room as a base and were given an introduction to orienteering followed by a maze and a short score course. In the afternoon the WI joined JOG and honed their skills on a variety of courses, several were confident enough to venture on to a Badger. Steve planned all the courses.

JOG itself was very well attended with several people who had come for the [first time at Vivary](#) returning for another go! I can't think why they didn't come to [the Spinney](#)! - Judy Craddock 02/10

Fixtures

Date	Event/Activity	Venue	Grid Ref	Post Code	Planner	Organiser	Controller
01/08/2018	Star Track	B&T maze	ST214 248	TA1 5LL	Judy Craddock	Vikki Page	
19/08/2018	SW Sprint Char	LRM + Taunton etc.	ST220248	TA1 1XG	Gavin Clegg/Andrew	Roger Craddock	Chris Kelsey
09/09/2018	Club Champs	Ham Hill	ST479165	TA14 6RW	Brian Pearson	Angela Modica	
10/09/2018	Riverside Beavers				Jana Truby		
15/09/2018	JO61	Vivary Park	ST229239		Jenny West		
22/09/2018	JO62	The Spinney	ST222295	TA28HP	Angela Modica		
29/09/2018	JO63	Fyne Court+ WI	ST222321	TA5 2EQ	Steve Robertson		
07/10/2018	QOFL 1	Ashley Combe	ST161374		Mark Maynard	Chris Philip T1	RC/ JP
13/10/2018	JO64	Lydeard Hill	ST181233	TA4 3DY	Karen Lewis		Bill Vigar
20/10/2018	JO65	Broomfield Hill	ST211325	TA5 1AX	Chris Hasler		
27/10/2018	JO66	Queens College	ST218231	TA1 4QS	Andrew Page		
03/11/2018	JO67/QOAD	Buckland Wood	ST189176	TA3 7SU	Richard Sansbury		
11/11/2018	QOFL 2	Wilmots Pool	ST 156380	TA4 4AB	Robert Green	T2 Ray Toomer	Andy Rimes
17/11/2018	JO68	Willet Hill	ST101337	TA4 3QD	Rosie Wych		
24/11/2018	JO69	Thurlbear Woods	ST264210	TA3 5BW	Chris Philip		
02/12/2018	QOFL 3	Great Breach + Comb	ST504329	BA6 8TP	Matthew Carter	Rosie Wych T3	Mike Crockett
12/01/2019	JO6 1						
19/02/2019	JO6 2						
27/01/2019	QOFL 4	Culm Davy	ST128167	TA21 9QH	Karen Lewis	Roger Craddock	Bill Vigar
02/02/2019	JO6 3						
10/02/2019	QO Galoppen	Croydon Hill	SS978423	TA24 6TA	Rosie Wych	Andy Rimes	Andy Reynolds
16/02/2019	Maze	Langport				Toomers	
17/03/2019	CSC	The Slades	ST164356	TA4 3HE	Steve Robertson	Richard Sansbury	Alan Simpson
23/02/2019	JO6 4						
02/03/2019	JO6 5						
09/03/2019	JO6 6						
16/03/2019	JO6 7						
23/03/2019	JO6 8						
30/03/2019	JO6 9						
14/04/2019	QOFL 5	C Neroche + Middle	ST267159	TA20 3LB	Tony Hext	Angela Modica T4	Pete Akers
19/05/2019	QOFL 6	Blackborough North	ST102083	EX15 2HE	???	Chris Hasler T3	
Spring Term	JO6/QOAD					Angela Modica	
Spring Term	JO6/QOAD					Brian Pearson	